
   

Dear Friends of  Broome County Habitat for Humanity,  
 

Recently, I was reflecting to a member of our Board about how this has felt like the busiest fall season I can remember in 
my 13 years at Habitat.  All good things are keeping us moving, but moving we are!  We would have been even busier 
had we not eliminated one of our traditional activities this year - our Annual Gingerbread House Building Competition.  
Why? Quite simply, sometimes you just take a break and do something new. In lieu of gingerbread houses, we have a tree 
in the Roberson Museum Christmas Forest, and are working on some special holiday projects with scouts and student 
service groups. For years, my own dining room table has been a Gingerbread house building workstation, with my daugh-
ter and her friends, and often members of our staff and partner families creating a glorious mess of icing and candy bits.  
Now at sixteen, those kids are busy doing other things.  Our office often got a sugar coating too, as BU Habitat Campus 
Chapter members or student interns created entries, and as community members dropped off creations and made repairs.  
I did not think I would miss the mess this year, but I was wrong.   
 

Over the years, the gingerbread houses have represented all forms of shelter.  The very simple, made by a pre-schooler.  
The ultra-grand, created by professional bakers.  Entries have reflected visions of home from childhood stories, from the 
Little Old Womanôs Shoe to the Three Little Pigs homes to The House That Jack Built.   We have had perfectly joyful 
houses that spun, or lit up, and even some have played music.  Houses have sometimes been more serious as well, reflect-
ing issues of homelessness, chronic illness, physical challenges, poverty and the effects of natural disasters.  In every 
case, the entries over the years have made me stop and think about the many forms of shelter, but I donôt think I realized 
it at the time.  
 

It occurred to me when I began pulling out my nativity collections, that I have missed the gingerbread houses this year.  I 
have about 30 nativity sets, and like the gingerbread houses, they too are quiet varied!  Wooden, metal, glass, elaborate, 
simple and silly.  I have a beautiful set that was purchased from the Jerusalem YMCA in the 1930s, given to me by a 
woman at my church.  I have a Peanuts set given to my by my young daughter, with a chewed Snoopy that did not escape 
our puppy. Some light up.  Some play music. My grandmotherôs porcelain set, chipped as it may be, is represented, as 
well as a very expensive hand painted Italian porcelain set given to me by my mother.  As I set them out each year, I think 
of  Mary and Joseph and their search for shelter.  How blessed they were to find that humble manger. It was the place 
where something beautiful occurred, changing the world forever.  
 

It is my hope that we, the community that makes up Broome County Habitat for Humanity, in all of our forms, not unlike 
gingerbread houses or my nativity displays, whether we be plain or fancy, silly or serious, grand or humble, loud or si-
lentðbe the entity that builds together, even if we make a bit of a mess along the way.  Together, may we provide shelter 
to those families seeking a place to rest, looking to change their lives.   
 

This year, we received a special donation from some friends in the Jewish community in honor of the holiday Sukkot 
(Chaq HaSukkot), which commemorates the temporary dwellings God made to shelter the Hebrews on their way out of 
Egypt (some say this refers to the miraculous clouds of glory that shielded them from the desert sun, while others say it refers to the 

tents in which they dwelled for their 40-year trek through the Sinai desert.) For seven days and nights, some in the Jewish faith 
eat and sleep in a sukkah, a temporary hut constructed for use during the holiday, and regard it as home. The sukkah is 
made up of at least three walls and a roof of unprocessed natural vegetationðtypically bamboo, pine boughs or palm 
branches. It has become practice for some who celebrate this tradition to give to Habitat for Humanity because of the 
dwelling symbolism of the holiday. We were deeply touched by the gift.   
 

As you consider your holiday giving and activities this year, perhaps you will honor shelter, signifying the correlation 
between those in our faith traditions searching for a place to dwell, and a modern day prospective Habitat partnerôs search 
for a place to settle.  Home is a gift like no other.  I would like to share with you a note from one of our kids, who is 
grateful for having received the blessing.   
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On behalf of our Habitat Family to yours, Merry Christmas and New Year Blessings,                                                                                                                               
 

      Amy Winans, Executive Director  

Also serving Tioga County  

Holiday Appeal 2018 
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Student-Built Habitat House Moved  

 
Habitat for Humanityôs newest home is a three-bedroom, two-
bath ranch, built by over 200 teenagers! The 1,350-square-foot 
home is the result of a special partnership between Broome-
Tioga BOCES and Broome County Habitat for Humanity. On a 
cold day last February, the house was moved from the BOCES 

campus, where it was constructed, to a permanent foundation, landing just .2 miles away at 460 Glenwood Road in the 
Town of Dickenson.  

ñItôs definitely a little exciting,ò Kyle Sessler said watching sections of the house being lifted up. For this senior from 
Windsor and his fellow carpentry students, work on the home included installing insulation, drywall, siding, molding and 
spackle.  ñI like hands-on work. I learn that way,ò said Sessler.  

Construction of the house started in 2016 after Habitat for Humanity was awarded an $87,000 grant from the Hoyt 
Foundation. ñWeôve always wanted student involvement. The challenge has been their half-day program and transpor-
tation to location off-site. There simply wasnôt enough time in their day. Why not bring the work to them?ò said Amy 
Winans, Executive Director of Broome County Habitat.  Over the last two years, BOCES students from across the 
building trades have been at work.  Heavy equipment students cleared land and constructed an access road. Masonry 
students made a concrete pad for this build, and future project. Carpentry students framed and roofed the house, and 
did finish work such as cabinetry.  Electrical and plumbing students added the wires and connected the pipes.   

ñIt was definitely a lot of teamwork,ò said Sessler, who started working on the project last year. ñI learned a lot of com-
munication skills, which are always good for future jobs because thatôs what your boss will look for.ò  The finished 
home is a ñsimple, decent and affordableò home, reflecting Habitatôs mission.  With the house in place, the Habitat for 
Humanity Core Crew spent the spring and summer months working on the exterior, adding decking, completing electri-
cal and plumbing work, and installing the heating system.  

While the family for this opportunity hasnôt been selected yet, it will make for a beautiful home when one has been.  
Applications are now being accepted.  For BOCES students, the education extended beyond the act of building.  ñI feel 
good knowing I will be part of a family getting a house that maybe they couldnôt have without Habitatôs help,ò said 
Sessler. ñItôs pretty awesome.ò   (Photos below of house move and Core Crew continuing the studentsô work.)  

http://www.btboces.org/
http://www.btboces.org/
https://www.broomehabitat.org/

